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October 21, 2019 
 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR: JOHN P. PALLASCH 
    Assistant Secretary 
      for Employment and Training 
 

 
 
FROM:   ELLIOT P. LEWIS 
    Assistant Inspector General 
      for Audit 
 
SUBJECT:   Review of Potential Anti-Deficiency Act Violation 
    Related to the Registered Apprenticeship Program 
 
 
Please be advised, based on information received from Congress, the Office of 
Inspector General has initiated a review of a potential violation of the Anti-Deficiency Act 
as it relates to the Employment and Training Administration’s Registered Apprenticeship 
Program. We are currently performing this review as part of our ongoing financial 
statement audit work (Project Number 22-P19-001a-13-001). However, we may also 
conduct portions of this review under our ongoing audit of American Apprenticeship 
Initiative Grants (Project Number 05-P18-002-03-375).  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (202) 693-5170. 
 
 
cc: James Williams, Chief Financial Officer 
 John Ladd, Administrator, Office of Apprenticeship 
 Laura P. Watson, Administrator, ETA Office of Grants Management 
 Greg Hitchcock, Special Assistant, ETA Office of Grants Management 
 Julie Cerruti, ETA Audit Liaison 
 


